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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
January Membership Meeting: 
Thursday, January 8th, 2009 - NOON 
Common Mistakes Landlords Make in Court 
by Magistrate Marty Hagge 
Metro Buffet, Blairs Ferry Road NE, 
Cedar Rapids 

February Membership Meeting: 
Friday, February 13, 2009 – NOON 
Legislative Issues by Joe Kelly 
Metro Buffet, Blairs Ferry Road NE, 
Cedar Rapids 
Note the date change to Friday 

Landlord Day on the Hill: 
February 25, 2009 

 

VACANCY RATE 
Larger Complexes: 8% 
1 to 4 units: 6% 

 

NEW MEMBERS 
Attorneys Process Service 
Iowa Process Service 
SB Tharp Properties 
Sunnydale Service 
Charnowski Rental Properties 
Brace Marsh 

RENEWED 
Greene’s 
Metro Appliances 
Daryl & Francine Daker 
Margaret Bock Housing 
JS Property Ventures 
James & Patricia Stone 
Norma Walker 
Tom & Julie Obrien 
Chapel Ridge of Marion 
Appraisal Associates 
SFD, LLC 
Bonne Burlingame 
Fern Fackler 
Bill & Penny Whitters 
David & Janice Gillaspie 
Eagle Property Management 
Judi McCoy 
Ken Brines 
Selzer Construction 
Kristi Whitman 
Merle & Beverly Headington 
Michael Jasudowicz 
Merv Sturdivan 
Robert Heath 
Tommy Tucker Realty 
Woodland Management 
Creekside Apartments 
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CURRENT MARKET CONDITIONS 

The rental market is beginning to see a softening of the occupancy rates in the community, 
particularly in the larger complexes and affordable housing stocks, which is normal as we move into the 
winter season.  A number of the applicants in market are looking for affordable housing – choosing price 
over quality.  Its appears there is higher demand for pet compatible affordable housing.  If you have pet-
compatible affordable housing send me an email for any referrals we may have. 

 
COMMON MISTAKES LANDLORDS MAKE IN COURT 

Magistrate Marty Hagge will be our January speaker.  He was appointed to serve Linn County as a Judicial Magistrate 
in 2005.  A graduate of the University of Iowa in 1987 with a bachelor's degree in accounting obtaining his law degree in 
1990.  He has been in private practice since that time in Anamosa and Cedar Rapids and is experienced in representing 
both landlords and tenants in residential and mobile home eviction cases.  He is a member of the Iowa State Bar 
Association, the Linn County Bar Association, and the Iowa Association of Magistrate Judges. 
 

 

FLOOD RECOVERY 

The Landlords of Linn County, Cedar Rapids Small Business Recovery Group, Small Business Development Center 
(SBDC) and the City of Cedar Rapids have been working very closely to help address the need for assistance to rebuild 
our residential neighborhoods. 

The SBDC will be contacting flood impacted residential landlords to complete their needs assessment for their 
property.  The City of Cedar Rapids provided property addresses for the flood impacted non-owner occupied properties.  
This list comprises 4,000 individual rental units located in 2,600 properties and owned by 1,800 landlords.  We don’t have 
contact information for a vast majority of these landlords.  If you are flood impacted or know of a flood impacted landlord 
please register on the Corridor Recovery web site as a residential landlord or contact Steve Sprague at the SBDC located 
at Westdale Mall.  Steve’s business card is located in the vendor section of this newsletter. 

We should anticipate some level of funding being made available between mid-March and mid-April, which is 
dependent on federal allocation of funding.  We should anticipate a program similar to the CDBG Jumpstart Housing for 
residential homeowners. 

Please be advised, I am not currently aware of any guidelines set for flood impacted non-owner occupied residential 
property within the City of Cedar Rapids. 

The East Central Iowa Council of Governments (ECICOG) is taking applications for the Jumpstart Federal Housing 
and Business Assistance Programs from those affected in Benton, Iowa, Johnson, Jones, Linn and Washington counties.  
ECICOG is handling the administration of the programs for the six counties save for the cities of Cedar Rapids and Iowa 
City.  According to a new release in late November, more than $2.7 million funded by the federal Community 
Development Block Grant money, remains to be awarded. For more information contact ECICOG at 365-9941.  

 

SHELTERING COMMITTEE 

A sheltering committee was formed several months ago to help advocate the needs of displaced members of our 
community.  The committee is comprised of many non profit agencies, which help households who need help getting back 
on their feet.  The sheltering committee has asked for a common location that households could be referred to find 
housing.  Please list any vacancies you have at the following website: www.HousingInIowa.Org 

 

WAYPOINT’S MADGE PHILLIPS CENTER 

Carrie Slagle, program director, at the Madge Phillips Center. Waypoint’s Madge Phillips Center works with women 
and children who are currently homeless. They are a program-based shelter providing case management services to assist 
women in identifying needs and barriers related to their homelessness. Assisting women in finding affordable housing is 
key in helping their program participants. Once women depart the facility they receive Post Shelter Outreach Services 
which offer in-home support from Madge Phillips Center staff to help with the transition back to self-sufficiency.  

Carrie Slagle provided a tour of the facility and detailed ways the facility supports the community. Women who enter 
the program at the Madge Phillips Center go through an intake process that includes an interview. There are clear 
expectations and rules to be met. The Center provides job and life skills training by working with a network of community 
businesses, organizations and individual volunteers. Seminars and classes are offered on topics such as computer training, 
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job skills, balancing a budget, parenting and nutrition. The follow-up counseling received through Post Shelter Outreach 
Services has proved beneficial in helping women become independent.  

The reasons for homelessness can be complex; or, seemingly, as simple as the loss of a home due to the flood and loss 
of a job because of the tight economy. The Center is seeing an influx of women who never thought they would be 
homeless.  

Why focus a newsletter article on this program? They have clients needing housing and we are in the business of 
providing homes.  

Points to remember: 
 Clients are screened as they enter the program, 
 Clients have met with a level of success to exit the program, 
 On-going support is provided through Post-Shelter Outreach Services, 
 Landlords are not expected to alter their rental application screening process or reduce their rent, and 
 It is not necessary to fill your building with the program’s clients; if members can find the right fit for one unit 

with one program client, that is one success story—one less vacancy to fill and one less family who is homeless. 
For more information or to add your name to the housing contact list at the Madge Phillips Center please contact 

Carrie Slagle, Program Director, Waypoint’s Madge Phillips Center, 319-365-1458 X237, 
carrie.slagle@waypointservices.org, or http://www.waypointservices.org/scripts/services_madgephillips.asp.  
 

 

HOUSING TRUST FUND GRANT AWARD 

Helping Hands Ministry (HHM) received a grant from the Housing Fund for Linn County (HFfLC). Funding was 
approved in the amount of $32,500 to be used in 2009 to provide payment of “first month’s rent” or “one month’s rent to 
avoid eviction”, limited rent deposits or utility deposits.  Funding also remains for "first month's rent" in Marion from a 
grant received in 2008.  Now households can find housing anywhere in Linn County.   

Applicants must fall within the allowable income guidelines (30% AMI below), pay their own deposit, have a steady 
source of income/support for the last three months, and show that they will be able to continue paying for ongoing rent 
afterwards.  

# in Household 100%  
FPG/month

30% AMI/month 
(HFfLC guidelines)

1 748.33 1,183.33 
2 1,010.00 1,350.00 
3 1,271.67 1,520.83 
4 1,633.33 1,687.50 
5 1,795.00 1,820.33 
6 2,058.67 1,958.33 

Applicant must have exhausted Linn County General Assistance or Veteran Affairs assistance.  Applicants will be 
required to participate in Horizons Consumer Credit Counseling Services and provide a budget to HHM.  Any one 
interested in learning more about this grant may call the Helping Hands Ministry office at 366-2651 beginning in 
January.  Appointments are required. Lois Rude, HHM Director; Barb Kane, HHM Associate 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD PLANNING PROCESS KICK-OFF 

The City of Cedar Rapids is hosting an event at the Crowne Plaza Five Seasons Hotel on Saturday, January 10th from 
8:30 AM to 4:30 PM.  Lunch will be provided.  They ask that you register at 866-999-1224 or online at www.ica-usa.org.  
If you have rental property in Time Check, Ellis Park, Taylor, Downtown, Medical District, Czech Village, Oak Hill 
Jackson, or Cedar Valley it would be good to attend this event to participate in the development plans for these 
neighborhoods. 

 

PROGRAM IDEAS 

As board members, one of the toughest topics we discuss every month is the topic of upcoming programs our 
members would like to see. To ensure everyone’s thoughts are heard, please email your thoughts and ideas for monthly 
programs to Laura O’Leary or Gary Grimm. 

The board has been discussing the possibility of changing our meeting time and location.  If you like or dislike our 
meeting at the Metro Buffet at Noon on Thursday please let us know your desire. 
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Support Our Vendor Members 
 

ACCOUNTING 
John Freeman 

ADVERTISING 
Apartment Finder 

APPLIANCES 
Coinmach 
Lampe Appliance Service 
Metro Applicance 

APPLIANCE RECYCLING 
Conservation Services Group 

BANKING 
Family Merchants Bank 

BATH TUB RESURFACING 
Bath-Tub Resurfacing Inc. 

CARPET CLEANING 
Corridor Carpet Cleaning 
Eastern Iowa Carpet Cleaning 
Service Master by Avenue of Saints 

CRIMINAL REPORTS 
Investigations by Ivy 

FLOOR COVERINGS 
P & W Floor Covering 
Randy’s Carpets 

GENERAL CLEANING 
B & J Cleaning Service 

HEATING & A/C 
Colony Heating & Air Conditioning 
Greenes Heating 
Parker Plumbing and Heating 

MAINTENANCE 
Burkle Remodeling & Maintenance 
Ken’s Home Improvement Co. 

MOLD REMEDIATION 
Service Master by Avenue of Saints 

PAINTING 
Jim Heskje Painting Specialist 

PLUMBING 
Parker Plumbing and Heating 

PRESSURE WASHING 
Jim Heskje Painting Specialist 

PROCESS SERVING 
ASAP by Rex Cook 
Attorneys Process Service 
Investigations by Ivy 
Iowa Process Service 

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT 
Preferred Property Management 

RECYCLING 
Conservation Services Group 

REMODELING 
Burkle Remodeling & Maintenance 
Better Built Home Enhancements 

RENTAL CONDITION/INVENTORY 
Guardian Home Inventory Service 

RESIDENT SCREENING 
Screening Works – Rent Grow 

YARD CARE 
Linn County Lawn Care 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Disclosure: This list is provided for the information and convenience of the membership of the Linn County Landlords.  Such 
inclusion in this list does not constitute an endorsement or approval of any vendor member’s product or service. 
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Attorneys Process Service 
C/O Mike Barry 

PO Box 2272 
Cedar Rapids, IA 

319-431-7000 
www.iowa-process-server.net 

mike@scubalaw.net 

 

B & J Cleaning Service 
1015 Summit Ave SW 
Cedar Rapid, IA 52404 

319-350-5827 

Better Built Home Enhancements 
PO Box 196 
Walford, IA 

319-210-2455 
betterbuilt@southslope.net 
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Iowa Process Service 
C/O Linda Mathews 

PO Box 10843 
Cedar Rapids, IA  

319-981-4062 
iowaservicecr@aol.com 
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Attention Vendor Members: If you want a change to your 
listing in the Vendor Member List, 

please contact Keith Smith at smithke@mchsi.com or 
319-721-4191 

 


